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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Business 
Meetings 

 
 The March meeting  has 
been cancelled due to the 
coronavirus outbreak. 
 We will keep our members 
informed if there are any changes to the 
meeting schedule. Your health and safety is 
our prime concern 
  

2  Wayne’s Words —  
2 MAFCA membership info 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries-Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise—  
4  Local car gatherings —  
5  Business meeting notes—  
  

6 Tech Talk — Checking your A 
7 Touring with Elaine  
8  Historic poster 
9 Al’s Garage—MAFFI info 
10-11 Our Advertising Friends  
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
  
It will be at Torrance Memorial Hospital,  
West wing, on Tuesday, 
April 7th 2020 at 7pm. 
Exact room TBD. 

(This could change) 
 We will be planning  

upcoming events.     

Model A Events & Local Shows 
 

March 29th—Sun OC Pancake Breakfast. 

 Cancelled 

April 11th—Sat. Annual Safety Check     

 Cancelled 

April 16-18 CCRG Jamboree. Bakersfield CA. 

 Cancelled 

May 17th—Sun  Muckenthaler Annual Car 

 Show in Fullerton. More to come 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

           2020 

Technical Activities 
 
Cancelled until (TBD) 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van Ness, 
Torrance CA (in the alley) 

2017-2018 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter 

39 Members of the Harbor Area Club  
attended the live performance of  

“The Andrews Brothers” stage play in Long Beach. 
This is a take-off of the Andrews Sisters performances 

for GI’s during WWII 
A fun evening!  Thanks Weeg for arranging this event. 
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Let’s Weather this Storm 
 First and foremost, I hope everyone is well. After speaking with 

all of the board members, as your new president, it was very difficult 

that my first email to everyone was cancelling our safety inspection and 

March meeting.  

 We started early to protect each other and the community and 

we will continue to do so. We can weather this storm and before you 

know it we will be once again starting those Model As and taking them 

out together (and most importantly enjoying food together). 

 The best part of my day is communicating via phone or email 

with other members. We HAVE each other’s back.  

 If any of you are not currently doing so, please join in. Let’s con-

tinue to check on each other and help when needed. 

 So, when you have nothing to do, here is an article from 1923 

and you can practice on your tire changing skills. 

  Wayne  

Benefits of National Club Memberships 
 
Membership in MAFCA includes the following: 

•A one year subscription to The Restorer, our award winning 
bi-monthly magazine including free classified ads. 

•The right to register and participate in all National and 
Regional MAFCA meets 

•Voting privileges in National elections of officers and 
by-laws revisions 

•Free classified advertising on the MAFCA web site and 
posting of photo of your car in the Photo Album section 

•Technical advice to help restore your Model A and keep 
it in top shape 

 
National MARC Membership Includes: 

•Six issues each calendar year of our award- winning, 
international, bi-monthly Model ‘A’ News magazine. 

•Includes detailed technical and Era fashion articles, 
Model A historical articles, coverage of National Meets 
and Region News, classified ads, and vendor ads - a 
great source of information for parts and services. 

•From 64 to 72 pages each issue. Excellent quality coated 
paper with color, and black and white photography. 

•FREE 40 word Classified Ad in each issue for club 
members - buy and sell Model A parts and services to a 
target audience. 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 
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April  Birthdays April   Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

 This going to be a tough time for us Model A fans.  

Most of the local and national events have been cancelled due 

to the coronavirus.  

 This club is more than just Model As. It is a small fam-

ily of folks that enjoy each others company. We share each other’s fun times and 

join together when things aren’t going well. This will be a challenge to that relationship. We will survive. 

This, too, will pass.  

 On a more pleasant note, maybe we could use this time to work on our Model As. The technical ar-

ticle this month mentions the many, sometimes little, maintenance chores that should be done on our cars. 

I have already done a couple and look forward to doing more. 

 Be safe. Don’t put yourself in harms way. Again, this too, will pass. 

   Dick 

Monday Supper  
  

 Our usual Monday evening gathering at a local restaurant has been postponed due to the virus epidemic. 

The club is monitoring the events as they unfold and will keep you posted. 

 One of the changes we were making prior to the shutdowns of eating establishments was to move around 

to different restaurants in the area. This has been popular and will continue when the situation changes and we 

are safe to dine together again.  

  

 Watch your emails and the Harbor Light for the latest information.  

1 James Walker 

6 Mickey Fruchter 

7 Walt Hibbard 

12 Carol Olsen 

14 Drain Marshall 

15 Larry Sterling 

19 Kathy Valot 

1 Rob & Tetsuko Hernandez 

8 Patrick & Baylee Migliazzo 

28 Larry & Patti Migliazzo 

The passing of member Ted Dalton 
 Janice Dalton is sorry to inform us that her husband, Ted Dalton, passed away on February 27th. 

He had suffered from COPD. Ted was 88 years old. They were married 58 years. 

 The Daltons were 35 year members of the club joining in 1985. At one time, Ted had four model As. 

 May you rest in peace, my friend. We are thinking of you and your family. 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering   
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members 
and other car enthusiasts of all  car types 
meet to talk cars. There are some very nice 
autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, 
and get your weekend started in true So. 
California style.  

2020 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come.      
 The 2020 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available. The first booklet is free to members. Additional 
copies are $1. They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can 
request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or 
email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING 

February 28, 2020 

Greenwood Park, Torrance 
 
PRESIDENT:    Wayne Sterling called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  
SALUTE TO THE FLAG:  Jack Gordinier led the flag salute. 
RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS: Monty Bates, Tim Harrison, Carla Hibbard, Drain Marshall, Doris Marshall, Dick Wyckoff  
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:   Elaine Pisu moved that the Minutes be approved as printed in the HarborLight.  The motion 
was seconded by Drain Marshall. All were in favor.  
PRESIDENT: Wayne Sterling—Back table has a sign up, new club tri-fold (thanks to all who worked on the trifold), flyer on the Bent 
Axle car show in Santa Maria in July, new rosters (thanks Dick and Ursi). Thanks to Donnis for finding a new location for our meeting 
and for placing a sign at Walteria in case some members went there. We received a letter of thanks from Semper Fi Fund for the 
generous donation in memory of Vincent Migliazzo. My job as president is made easy thanks to so many members who work hard for 
the club. 
VICE PRESIDENT: Dennis Simpson—Hope everyone had a good time at banquet. MAFCA membership raffle prize is only good for 
new members which was not known when prize was awarded. Safety check/meeting will be held on April 11 at our house. Instead of 
potluck we will have a taco truck and will cost $10 per person (club is picking up part of cost). Please sign up so we have a count and 
give your money to the Simpson’s or Weeg. Mr. Taco Catering supplies lots of food and decorations. For more info look at Mr. Taco 
Catering website. Will send an email so all members know the plan and Dick will remind us in the HarborLight. 
TOURS: Elaine Pisu—March 7 Weeg has organized a play in Long Beach see her if interested, March 12 Model A Shuffle (thanks to 
Theresa, Weeg and Donnis for getting this going), March 29 Pancake Breakfast 6:45 a.m. meet up and leave at 7 a.m., sign up, there 
will be two groups --freeway and surface street. CCRG coming up, several members going. 
SUNSHINE: Theresa LeFall—Happy to say not a lot to report. Glad that Donnis’ procedure and recovery went so well, we lost mem-
ber Bruce Montgomery on January 28. Reception for Bruce is on March 2 at Light House Memorial in Gardena from 4-8 p.m., March 3 
at 11 a.m. internment  at Inglewood Cemetary. Dick and Jan represented the club at the Migliazzo memorial. Elaine’s mom fell and 
went to hospital nothing broken but in pain. Darlene Funk’s mother passed away  about a week ago. 
TREASURER: Daffy Wagner—reported the club account balance. Ursi is still chasing down about 10 people for their dues.  
MEMBERSHIP DRAWING: Linda Simpson won the women’s prize of $5. Bob De Crescenzo won the men’s prize of $5. 
HARBORLIGHT EDITOR: Dick Wyckoff—When he first started doing the newsletter 121 were  mailed, now only 24 go in the US 
mail, the rest are emailed. Thanks to Ursi for her help with the new 2020 roster. Thanks to Dr. Steve for getting the trifold info to 
Dick who then got it printed. All the info about upcoming events in newsletter. 
WEBMASTER:  Wayne Sterling—Sue has retired. Board approved a web-hosting company to set up and keep up with monthly moni-
toring, we will be on the cutting edge. Dr. Steve is the liaison between us and the web hosting company. Club’s historical documents 
are stored at Al’s garage and have been organized, put in containers, and labeled.  
MEMBERSHIP:  Ursi Schmidt—handed out the roster, 1st is free, additional are $1. Participation awards and patches were handed 
out. The members with the most participation went to Dick and Jan Wyckoff. Most members have renewed but still chasing down a 
few. 
TECHNICAL DIRECTOR: Cliff LeFall—April 11 is the date for the safety inspection. No projects going in the garage but will be 
available to work and have hot coffee and donuts.  
SERGEANT AT ARMS (badge money): Jack Gordinier collected $4.50 . 
MARCH BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES:  BIRTHDAYS: Dianne Runyon 3, Mary Ann Friedrich 4, Richard Parrish 8, Margaret 
Gott 12, Jay Skinner 24, Diana Murphy 25, Jack Goldberg 25, Jim Perreten 28. 
ANNIVERSARIES: Dick & Jan Wyckoff 7, Tim & Pat Harrison 7, Monty & Donnis Bates 10, Art & Daffy Wagner 20, Ted & Janice 
Dalton 24, Kewyn & Lilia Cardenas 26 
TOOLS COORDINATOR: Bobby De Crescenzo—Let me know if you need to borrow a tool, all are in stock, Dick put a list  of the 
available tools in the last HarborLight.  
REFRESHMENTS: Weeg Thompson—Wayne Sterling and the Thompson’s provided the refreshments of ice cream and chocolate 
cake. Still a few opening for refreshments, please sign up. Little Shop of Horrors will be the play we see in Solvang, sign up and list 
the number of  tickets you want. 
CLOCK PRIZE: Joan Gordinier—Ursi Schmidt was the winner of the $5 clock prize. 
ADVERTISING: Jim Huizdos—Everything is good. 
MERCHANDISE: Ruxella Speights—In training, sale items from drive and dine and 60th anniversary are available, one XL denim shirt 
$20 tonight. 
TWO POSITIONS ADDED BY PRESIDENT:  
Chief of staff—Jim Huizdos  
Executive Director of Banquet Committee: Tim Harrison—2021 Banquet Saturday, January 23, at Bluewater Grill (the elevator will 
be working). 
OLD/ONGOING BUSINESS:  None 
NEW BUSINESS: It was asked if we had donated to MAFFI, it will be put on the agenda for the board meeting. Monday’s dinner will 
be at the Olive Garden. Elaine thanked Larry Sterling for his help on a car project so if you need help with your car call him. 
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  Walteria Clubhouse, Torrance, Friday, March 27, at 7:30 pm. 
NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Torrance Memorial Hospital, West Tower, Tuesday, March 3, at 7 pm.  
Opportunity Drawing—Great prizes. Some free items on back table, please take. 
MEETING ADJOURNED:    Elaine Pisu moved that the meeting be adjourned and Dick Wyckoff seconded. The meeting was ad-
journed at 8:22 pm for refreshments. 
 
Respectfully submitted:  
 
Pat Harrison, Substitute 
 
Gloria Younkin, Secretary 
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Technical Talk 
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It is called . .  Touring in Place 

   
 With all of the events of the world happening right now, driving our Model As is going to take a 

back seat (rumble seat).  
We had several driving events scheduled but (rightfully) almost all have been cancelled. Just got a notice 

from the Downey Chapter that the Henry Ford picnic date, June 7th, is being watched. More to come on that. We 
are monitoring events for our Drive ‘n Dine in July also.  

This is a trying time for all of us. Our club does a lot of things together. We are a family, of sorts. We 
party together, we dine together, we work on each other’s cars together, etc. There may be a break in the action 
for a while, but we will come back as strong as ever.  

Stay in touch. This, too, shall pass. . . . 
  Elaine 

  

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

  Price Reduced!   
1929 Ford Woody Station Wagon 
-    LeBaron-Bonny side curtains and seats 
 Counterbalanced, inserted engine (~60 hp) with about 300 miles.  
 A great touring car! 
-    Rebuilt transmission  
-    Most of wood original (not kit wood) 
-    New heavy duty radiator, battery, tires (100 miles) 
-    Powder coated and balanced wheels 
-    Completely rebuilt brakes and front-end 
with new original spindles, bearings, ball 
joints 
-    Completely rebuilt no-leak water pump.  
-    Gas tank flushed and cleaned 
-    Completely rebuilt distributor, new elec-
trical harness, rebuilt  original  horn  

 Asking $25,000 OBO.   
 Contact Dan Fitzgerald   

 ( c) 310-344-2306  

       Palos Verdes Estates, CA 
 
Downsizing is reason for sale. 

Handmade Policeman accessory  

for your car.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attach to license plate holder.  About 9” 

tall. When you brake, the arms swing 

out.  Neat accessory! 

 They are $100 each .  

Very popular. . . 

 

Contact:  Bobby "D" @ 310  540-3690. 

60th Anniversary picnic 2017 
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The Good Ol’ Days 

Passing of member Bruce Montgomery 
  

 Bruce passed away this last month of can-

cer. He and Judy were collectors of many different 

antiques from his 1930 Victoria to antique bicycles. 

Basically anything old. Their planned move to Ari-

zona was cut short by Bruce’s illness. His viewing 

was attended by several members and his gravesite 

ceremony brought out some Model As. 

 Our thoughts go out to Judy and family in 

this difficult time. Rest in peace, Bruce. . . . 
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Saturdays at Al’s Garage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Monty Bates’ car, Alice, has been getting 

a lot of attention lately. A newly rebuilt engine 

and steering assembly leads the list. All this ex-

posed noises not heard before. So the Saturday 

crew dug into the problem and found some rusty 

suspension parts and a loose body bolt in the 

back. Much better now. . . 

 The team managed to correct those prob-

lems and took on the task of  redoing the window 

guides. New parts are on order.  

 So far, so good. Right Alice? 

 

 
  

10 Commandments for the Car Collector 
1. Thou shalt  not store thy cars out-of-doors, except for thy wife’s 

modern iron. 

2. Thou shalt not covet thy neighbor’s car, nor his garage, nor his 

battery charger. 

3. Thou shalt not love thy cars more than thy wife and children; as 

much, but not more. 

4. Thou shalt not read thy ‘Restorer” on company time, lest thy 

employer make it impossible to continue thy car payments. 

5. Thou shalt not despise thy neighbor’s Edsel, nor his DeSoto, 

nor even his Packard. 

6. Thou shalt not allow thy daughters nor thy sons to get married 

during the holy days of the Car Swap Meets. 

7. Thou shalt not deceive thy wife into thinking that thee is taking 

her for a romantic Sunday drive when, indeed, thou art going 

to look at another Model A. 

8. Thou shalt not tell thy spouse the entire cost of thy latest resto-

ration, at least not all at the same time. 

9. Thou shalt not promise thy wife a new addition to the house and 

then use it to store cars; thou shalt not store Ford parts in the 

attic. 

10. Thou shalt not buy thy wife a floorjack for her birthday. 

‘Alice’ 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

Some Fashion articles from 1930 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2020 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 

Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 

Vice-President: 

Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 
Historian:  Open 
 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

  April  2020 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

A squirrel’s gotta eat! 


